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RECOMMENDATION 

 

That Council purchase 987 square metres of land being part of the land at 795 Princes Highway 

Pakenham in accordance with the Cardinia Road Precinct Structure Plan (CRPSP) and Cardinia 

Road Development Contribution Plan (CRDCP) for an amount of $301,271.88 to facilitate road 

widening and intersection upgrade works. 

 

 
 

Attachments 

1  Proposed plan of subdivision 3 Pages 

  
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 

Officers have been negotiating with the land owners (Owners) of 795 Princes Highway Pakenham 

for the purchase of 987 square metres of their land (Land) in accordance with the requirement of 

the CRPSP and CRDCP. These negotiations have concluded and the owner has accepted the offer, 

Council is requested to endorse purchase of the land. 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The land is located within the CRPSP at the intersection of Princes Highway and Thewlis Road and 

is required to facilitate road widening and intersection upgrade as designated in the CRPSP and 

funding is allowed for the land purchase in the CRDCP.   

The intersection has been identified as one of eight within the Shire along Princes Highway to 

receive State Government funding for intersection infrastructure.  It is essential that Council 

successfully acquire the land parcels required for the intersection upgrades to ensure receipt of the 

funding at the appropriate time and not cause any delay to the progress of the project.   

 

 

POLICY IMPLICATIONS 

 

The CRPSP and CRDCP have established land items to be purchased to allow for development 

within the Precinct. There are no other relevant policies associated with the purchase of the land. 

 

RELEVANCE TO COUNCIL PLAN 

 

The following key vision statement articulated by “Our Vision” in the Cardinia Shire Council Plan 

2017 underpins the purchase of this land 

‘Cardinia Shire will be developed in a planned manner to enable present and future generations to 

live, healthy and productive lives and to enjoy the richness of the diverse and distinctive 

characteristics of the shire.’ 
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The relevant Council Plan objective is that ‘We continue to plan and manage the natural and built 

environment for future generations”.  The objective is to be achieved through balancing the needs 

of development, the community and the environment 

 

CONSULTATION/COMMUNICATION 

 

Council Officers have been communicating with the Owner and the Owner's Property Development 

Representative. 

 

 

FINANCIAL AND RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS 

 

Council offered the Owner the amount of $301,271.88 for 987 square metres of land which is in 

accordance with the CRDCP 2018 land rate, valued at $305.24 per square metre allowed in the 

CRDCP for this particular land item.  This offer was made in December 2018 under the instruction 

of Mr Andrew Paxton.  A Contract of Sale is presently being prepared in accordance with this offer 

which was accepted by the Owner. 

 

 

CONCLUSION 

 

In accordance with the CRPSP and CRDCP Council is requested to resolve to proceed with the 

purchase of the land required for the amount of $301,271.88. 

 



Attachment 1 Proposed plan of Subdivision 
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